



September Meeting

12 September 2022 / 07:30 PM / MS Teams

APOLOGIES

Jake Alker

ATTENDEES

Andrew Admiral, Tamara Brice, Adam Tillett, Daren Herring, Daminon Rolland, Kevin Raedel, Andrew Farnden, Aaron Bowering, Darran Ambrose, Gary Brown, Danny Claridge, Andrew Challen, Michael Clemence, Terry Franklin, Ben Afford,

VISITORS

None

MINUTES

Business Arising from or since Last Meeting:

- SEAC Trophies have not been paid according to SEAC, but have been paid according to Motorsport Australia on 24/08/2022 - Should be paid by 16/09/2022 - Follow up next meeting if not resolved.
- National Motor Museum Birdwood - Andrew has contacted a few people about displaying cars, it is still ongoing. Working group to follow up.
- 2022 SA Rally Awards - to be followed up in this meeting
- 2023 SA Rally Launch - planning for a Saturday in 2023
- Trophy Fund - Autocross and Rally pay the same amount, autocross should be ½ the rally payment.
- Congratulations to the Walky 100

Reports

Finance - All Good

Checker - Single Pass of Reccy for Barrosa, if we want two passes at an event we will need to review series regs for 2023.

Scrutiny - Full Scrutiny was done for Barrosa with nothing else to report.

ARCOM - Nothing to Report, Need to standardize RSP/RSZ has been raised.

New Business

2022 Trophies Discussion

- MA confident that they can supply trophy in time for the end of year trophy presentation after the last round. DA to Follow up.
- Museum will charge us more than expected, everyone must pay the entry fee regardless of if they are attending for the presentation only or the museum, the previous costing was \$17 adults and \$10 children was catering only. The museum will need to be paid \$14 adults \$7 children which totals \$32 for adults and \$18 for children (Primary School Children)
- We were previously talking \$20 and \$10 and that will not cover the full cost now and we have to decide what the new cost will be.
- AA, MC, TB will not be here for the presentation due to Coffs
- DH & DA to handle promotion via facebook
- DA to organize trophies
- TB and DA to setup ticketing system via Jotform
- **AA Moved: Event to go ahead and for DA to commence booking everything for the 2022 South Australian Awards Afternoon, at a cost neutral price. Moved AA, Seconded AF - Carried.**

2023 Series Launch Discussion

- ARC calendar is now available.
- Aaron Suggested April 15 for the series launch.
- March was tabled by TB
- DA suggested holding off until we know when the first event is tabled.
- AMF 25 & 26 2023

Broken Hill SARC?

- It would be great to see Broken Hill as a SARC
- TB to talk to Broken Hill for more details.

Co-driver Registration Survey Blast

AA Abstained from all discussions on this topic.

- Feedback 15 said yes, 3 said no.
- DA suggested that we don't allow late registration based on the feedback.
- AA is concerned that if it is truly a system issue that we can't prove and they say that they did register should we not allow it.
- We now have a second person claiming the same issue, and also requesting to be registered.
- Was this verified by the first event before the start?
- ***MC Moves: That we make the second event of the season the cut off for registrations and notify all competitors that there may have been a technical issue with the Jotform and that all competitors must be registered before the start of Round 2. Moved MC, AB Seconded - Carried - AA & DA Abstained***

Speed Restriction Zones and their implementations.

- Chicanes require people to run them and also are a problem if they are hit and need to be rebuilt mid stage.
- ARC is looking at a consistency model and specialists are coming over for the AHR we could console with them for additional information.
- We need a consistent model but without actually making it mandatory.
- AC to organize a subcommittee to review and further as significant discussion was had.

SA Rally Promotions

- DH proposed a 2023 sponsorship plan, which was screen shared, DH will continue to work on the plan and share it when ready.
- DH needs to find out what the reach of the website is to help with the proposal.
- DH has been working on promotions for Rally Barrossa and visited many businesses and the PR for that event is looking good.
- Area at MB for around 30 cars, we currently have around three, WACC will have some promotional gear and can AHR supply any promotional gear.
- DH to do a blast after Rally Barrossa to ask competitors to come along and support the Murray Bridge event.
- DR to add any events that may be relevant to new event DataBase

SDCC AutoX

- Will the panel be willing to promote the AutoX on the SA Rally Facebook Page and ask people to put names forward.
- DH and DA to do blasts on portals and of registered competitors.

Meeting closed 12/09/2022 09:46 PM

Next Meeting

Monday 10/10/2022 at 07:30

Action List

Task	Notes	Who	Status
Trophy's for Presentation Night	Liase with MA	DA	Ongoing
Promotion of Trophy Night	Facebook & Email	DA & DH	Ongoing
Trophy Ticketing System	Jotform	DA & TB	Ongoing
Book 2022 Trophy Event	Catering Museum ETC	DA	Ongoing
Broken Hill is it a SARC or Not	Confirm with BH	TB	Ongoing
Co-Driver Registration Portal Issues	Notify Competitors of registration extension	DH and DA - Before the 17/09/2022 Also Ask Ivar to add it to Drivers Briefing	Ongoing
RSZ Sub Panel	Orgonise Sub Panel	AC	Ongoing
Sponsorship Plan	Continue working on 2023 Proposal	DH	Ongoing
Publicize Murray Bridge Event	Facebook Email Blast after Rally Barossa	DH & DA	Ongoing
Non Rally Events Database	Add events of Interest	DR	Ongoing
Promote SDCC Auto X	Facebook & Email Blast	DH & DA	
Action List	Crate Action List	TB	